ALMA BOARD OF EDUCATION
REGULAR MEETING
June 17, 2013
The monthly meeting of the Alma Board of Education was called to order by President Dennis Hetrick at 
7:10 p.m. on Monday, June 17, 2013, in the high school library.  
No public comment was made.

Dennis Hetrick asked board members to put a time estimate on agenda items.  Mr. Sedlmayr had one addition to Section V. Order of Business-H. Auditors Engagement Letter.
Minutes of the May 20, 2013 regular and closed meetings were presented.  A motion was made by Andrea Goeldner and seconded by Joseph Mlinar to approve minutes of the May 20, 2013 regular and closed meetings.  The motion carried unanimously.
District vouchers in the amount of $131,809.78 and activity vouchers in the amount of $4,862.79 were examined. Discussion held regarding obtaining a school credit card.  A motion was made by Todd Mau and seconded by Andrea Goeldner to obtain special credit card for the school district to use and have in place by the beginning of the new school year, July 1, 2013.  The motion carried unanimously.  A motion was made by Andrea Goeldner and seconded by Joseph Mlinar to approve vouchers as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Sedlmayr presented the Indoor Environmental Quality Management Plan for approval.  The DPI provided a model policy plan which Mr. Sedlmayr used.  A motion was made by Joseph Mlinar and seconded by Todd Mau to approve the School District of Alma Indoor Quality Management Plan.  The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Sedlmayr presented information on CESA 4 Effective Educator Program. The DPI initiative will take force for the 2014-15 school year.  This is going to require training of administration and teachers to fully understand and work with this program. CESA 4 will provide training throughout the year.  CESA 4 is asking for a membership to join upfront of $1,000.  This will allow us to send people for training for a low cost of $25 per person for a workshop.  In addition to this, there is a $725 cost to bring someone working with this program onsite for in-service training.  These expenses will qualify under Title II program funds. A motion was made by Andrea Goeldner and seconded by Todd Mau to add Effective Educator Program to our CESA 4 contract.  The motion carried unanimously.  Joseph Mlinar stated he attended the CESA annual meeting and had handouts for the rest of the board.
Mr. Sedlmayr presented the 2013-14 school Support Staff Contracts. An increase of 2.07% was presented, which is the CPI max increases that the teachers will be under without going to referendum.  Discussion was held.  A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Joseph Mlinar to approve the recommended salary contract for support staff for the 2013-14 school year.  The motion carried unanimously.  
Mr. Sedlmayr presented the board with the Alma School/Buffalo County Mass Clinic Site MOU.  This has not been updated since the last mass clinic.  This allows Buffalo County to use our facility in the event of a catastrophic event requiring mass vaccinations.  A motion was made by Todd Mau and seconded by Andrea Goeldner to approve the Mass Clinic Site MOU.  The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Sedlmayr presented the board with Local Government Property Insurance Fund cost for 2013-14.  We had expected a $3,000 increase; however, due to taking old busses out of service, our increase is from $14,203 to $15,258.  Discussion held.  A motion was made by Joseph Mlinar and seconded by Todd Mau to approve the Local Government Property Insurance Fund renewal.  The motion carried unanimously.  
Mr. Sedlmayr stated the original new school bus that was approved to be purchased at the May board meeting, turned out to be a used bus with 15,000 miles.  Mr. Sedlmayr had called board members to get verbal approval to purchase a New 76 passenger bus for $89,583. A motion was made by Todd Mau and seconded by Doug Kane to approve the purchase of a New, 2013, 76 passenger, Thompson school bus for a cost of $89,583.   The motion carried unanimously.

Next regular board meeting will be held on Monday, July 15, 2013, at 7:00 p.m. in the high school library.  
Mr. Sedlmayr brought to the board the auditors engagement letter from Bauman and Associates.  The maximum for the 2012-13 audits would be $8,150, and membership audit, if needed, would be a maximum of $2,625.  Discussion was held.  A motion was made by Joseph Mlinar and seconded by Todd Mau to approve the auditor’s engagement letter.  The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Sedlmayr presented the board with Junior/Senior High Course Schedule.  Mr. Sedlmayr commented on how hard it is to put together a schedule sharing teachers with elementary and high school as well as sharing teachers with Pepin.  The schedule allows for a regular scheduled hour for senior high chorus, instead of changing hours as it did this past year.  The homeroom time listed is the breakfast time, and we can make announcements and such at that time and count towards our hours of instruction. Mr. Sedlmayr said there is some possibility of Ag classes through CESA that could be set up in the distance learning room.  Discussion held.  Mr. Sedlmayr will bring Ag/Tech Ed survey to the July board meeting.
Agriculture class delivery was covered during discussion from course schedule.

President Dennis Hetrick asked that the board discuss the possibility of having a separate scholarship/awards banquet separate from graduation.  Thoughts are graduation gets too long and unfair to those who aren’t being recognized.  Andrea Goeldner suggested putting a list of scholarship winners in with graduation program. Discussion was held.  Board will put on agenda for July’s meeting

Mr. Sedlmayr gave an update on the Dairyland Project with energy efficiency.  Dairyland is appealing the decision, not regarding what they have to do, but the amount of money that needs to be put toward it.  They have an RFP out to get solar energy, but it doesn’t have a breakdown.  Mr. Sedlmayr and Tom Brakke meet with Joe Ruff from WHVR.  We can’t efficiently convert our old boiler to LP without spending a lot of money.  Josh Kaurich from H & H Energy Management that put together an energy study for us would like to come out to discuss more.  Right now we only have Paul Schultz and Dwight Ruff who are interested in being on the facilities committee. Discussion held.
The board members reviewed their thoughts on the Key Works of School Boards chapter 2 “Vision”.  Suggestions brought forward were maybe having an open forum, or something with long range planning.  To communicate with the community where things are at and include all the stakeholders.  Another thought was to have a suggestion box or survey to get communities ideas.  Discussion held.
Mr. Sedlmayr informed the board of board education opportunities. 


President Dennis Hetrick called for a five minute recess.  Recess was taken at 9:06 p.m.  The board meeting was called back to order at 9:11 p.m.

It is the envisioned that the School Board of the School District of Alma will convene in Closed Session in accordance with WI Statute 19.85 (1) (c) to review performance evaluation data of an employee for which the public body exercises responsibility.  Doug Kane took a roll call vote.  All members voted yes.  Board moved to closed session at 9:12 p.m.
Meeting was adjourned at 9:58 p.m.



___Approved 7/15/13 ________________










Clerk, Douglas Kane
